
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from meeting held on 06/12/2013 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.   
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the April meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account of club finances: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $2437   
Most bills are paid (Insurance, Website, Field rolling and driveway) 
 

Field Marshall 
Ray reported that the propane has been refilled and we have two full tanks.  Also, the 
safety fence has been re-tied.  
 

Safety Report 
Bill had nothing to report. 
 

Newsletter Editor  
Henry had nothing to report. 

 
Chief Flight Instructor Report 

Bill Brueckman reported that Earl McMullen has agreed to be our new chief flight 
instructor. 

 
Old Business 
 Bob Fling expressed thanks to the member who paid his dues this spring  
 
New Business 
 Henry Bohe led a discussion of the plans for the Buy and Fly 

• Saturday, June 15th   
• Opens at 8, coffee at 9, lunch starts around 10.  Officially finished at 1PM 
• No charge to fly, but you need AMA and should attend the pilot's meeting 

o Sign in required 
o Need a spotter if flight line is busy 
o Limit of 4 aircraft in the air at once 
o No sound restrictions, but no jets 

• There will be a $5 tailgate fee for selling at this event.   
• Donations for Lunch will be voluntary 

 
Bill Losey let the club know that we have agreed to participate in the Mini-Maker fair at 
the Exton Library  

• Sunday, June 23rd - from 10AM to 4PM 
• Meet at West Field at 9AM if you want a ride in Rich Kline's van. 
• Hope to have presentations, small electric demo flights and a simulator 
• Please let Bill know if you want to participate 

 
 



 
 
 
 
Other Business 

Alvin requested that the club rebuild the entrance sign that broke.  Ross Carson agreed to 
work on this, possibly reusing one of the two entrance signs which had also broken.  

 
New Members 

 
The club voted and approved full membership for the following prospective members: 

• Rick Greenawalt   
• Buddy Harlan 
• Kenneth Sumner 
• Jack Douglas Jr. 
• Rick Wallace  

 
The club voted and approved probationary membership for: 
 

• Garret Duvall – Garrett is Buddy Harlan's grandson.  He belongs to the Buck 
club and is going into the 11th grade.  Garrett will be sponsored by Bill 
Brueckman. 

• Joseph Butler – Joe is the nephew of Scott Butler who was a member years ago.  
He just started flying a few months ago with his electric cub.  Louis Kinney will 
be sponsoring Joe.  

 
 

 
50/50 
 Henry Bohe won $40 in the 50/50 raffle and donated $20 back to the club. 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There was no show and tell at the meeting. 

 
The meeting was closed at around 8:00 PM 
 

Next Meeting 
Wednesday, August 14th at 7:00 PM at West Field 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


